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Hello! I’m writing this on the heels of what I believe was a successful Fall Conference, 
which took place last Friday at the University of Northern Colorado in Greeley. We all 
shared and learned a lot about the world of born digital content management, and since 
(as most of you know) this is in my wheelhouse, so I was thrilled at the turnout and the 
discussions we had. Our next rocky mountain region meeting won’t be until next fall 
when Megan Friedel will be at the helm since our spring meeting will be at the Western 
Archivists Meeting (WAM) in San Francisco. We do hope to put on at least one workshop 
in the meantime, so I hope I will see some of you there or at WAM! More details about 
all of this below…

Highlights from our Fall Conference
In my possibly not-so-humble opinion, we just wrapped up a great Fall Conference! We 
had a total of 65 people register and were able to hold it in the beautiful new commons 
space on the University of Northern Colorado campus in Greeley. Many thanks to Laura 
Uglean Jackson for securing us this space, and thanks to Helen Reed, Dean of the 
Libraries for giving us such a warm welcome. Also, many thanks to Jay Trask and the 
rest of the UNC Archives & Special Collections for the wonderful tour of their spaces – 
such fun!!

I loved being able to present with Walker Sampson, CU Boulder’s Digital Archivist, on 
how we approach born digital collection processing. I also really enjoyed hearing Rachel 
Gattemeyer share how they use MPLP in the digital archives processes at the American 
Heritage Center. I was especially excited to learn about the various Carpentry 
workshops Helen Baer, Katie Fletcher, and Amber D’Ambrosio attended and what skills 
they picked up that could be useful to our profession, especially in processing the 
increasing volume of born digital content. I heard from a number of you that hosting 
of these or a similar workshopwould be useful, so we are exploring options around 
this idea – more details below! We all bullied through the sleepy post-lunch hour with 
a Q&A panel I hosted with Aaron Davis, Helen Baer, and Walker Sampson. We then 
brought everyone out of the lunch coma with lighting talks by Rachel Vagts, David 
Fasman, Stevie Gunter, Amber D’Ambrosio, Medellee Antonioli, and Sara Davis. 

I want to give extra thanks to Emily Schwartz who did the lion’s share of the work 
coordinating and organizing the conference. Everything went so smoothly and that is 
thanks to her dedicated and competent work. Thanks also go to Erin McElroy for 
designing the program and assisting Emily, Sean Babbs for managing the web 
registration, Patty Rettig for managing the accounts and money transfers, David Fasman 
for handling memberships, and Aaron Ramirez for bringing and displaying our 
Preservation Kits. 
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Spring Meeting – The NEW ‘Western Roundup’
This is just a reminder that WAM will be taking place in San Francisco, CA from April 
21-25, 2020 and is being hosted by the Society of California Archivist. More 
information is online here: https://calarchivists.org/WAM2020  Thank you to everyone 
who responded to the survey I sent out a few weeks ago to get a quick head count of 
who is planning to attend. We recognize that while San Francisco is a lovely place to 
hold a conference, it is also exorbitantly, if not prohibitively expensive. Everyone on 
the planning committee is doing what we can to keep the costs as low as possible. We 
are, however, very pleased that a number of you are still planning to attend and we will 
be reaching out to let you know when and where our SRMA-specific will take place. We 
will have a great time for sure!

Continuing Education Coordinator and a Library 
Carpentry (or similar) Workshop

As I mentioned, I heard from a number of you that you would like to see SRMA host a 
Library Carpentry or similar type workshop. I believe that this is definitely a possibility 
and I and the SRMA Board will be discussing this soon. To that end, I am very pleased to 
share that Craig Haggit has been approved by the board to be our new Continuing 
Education Coordinator. I know that we haven’t been able to do much in the way of 
continuing education recently, and we hope to turn that around soon, especially with 
Craig’s help. Please join me in welcoming Craig and keep a lookout for more 
information about possible continuing education programming. 

With warmest regards (especially as winter is descending on us all),
Heather
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Working in the reading room at the Carnegie Library for Local History, not often does 
a day go by without being asked a version of the question, “Do you have information 
about the house at this address?” When asked this question, the first thing we do is 
head to a wall of archival boxes in the southeast corner of our reading room. Here lives 
the Boulder County Assessor Real Estate Appraisal Card Collection, a set of over 30,000 
cards that Boulder County created to assess real estate values. 

Each double-sided card measures about 9 x 11 inches and has a photograph of the 
structure on the property in the top right corner. In addition to real estate appraisal 
information, the card includes a legal description of the property, address, owner at the 
time the card was created, a footprint drawing of the house, and an inventory of the 
structure by category (for example 3 toilets counted in the plumbing section, and a 
carport in the “private garage” section). The bulk of the cards span from 1929 to about 
the mid-1960s, with some cards or entries on cards reaching into the 1970s and 80s. 
Each card assesses the value of a structure at one address, although many addresses 
have multiple cards spanning several dates depending on the age of the house. 

When someone walks in the door looking for information or photographs of a property, 
their eyes light up when we slide the assessor card out of the box, and they are able to 
see what their house looked like when it was just built and had no landscaping, or how 
a set of back windows looked originally. They’re charmed to see that in 1960 there was 
only one bathroom and Charles L. and Gladys Love lived there. Or as I discovered with 
a patron last month whose house had been moved from one property to another, the 
assessor card confirmed that the house had been moved by 1961. 

After pulling these cards out day after day for decades, the staff decided to begin the 
process of digitizing. It was decided that the roughly 15,000 cards that encompass just 
the city of Boulder (at least according to 1960s maps) would be tackled first as they 
receive the highest patron use, especially as our library has become more and more 
utilized for local real estate and architectural information. 

Over some months of planning and figuring out how the project could be feasible, the 
process was decided: we would create a cataloging record for each address (confirming 
the address with current Boulder County assessor information online), scan the 
photograph on each card, and then scan the entire card. Our cataloging records would 
provide us with a database searchable by address, block and subdivision; and the 
high-resolution scans of the photographs and whole cards would provide us with 
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preservation-quality digital copies of these materials, including what is often the only 
photograph we have of a property. When all the cards are digitized in this way, we will have a 
digital historical record of properties within the city of Boulder during a period of major 
housing growth that patrons can access from anywhere! 

We began slowly with just one staff member cataloging the cards and a few volunteers 
scanning photographs and cards. After working out some kinks and tweaks, including 
streamlining cataloging records to decrease the amount of staff time spent on research, and 
training an additional substitute and volunteer cataloger for the project, we now have over 
3,000 cards cataloged on our website, soon to be complete records with photo and card scans 
uploaded.  

Most recently we are in the final stages of finishing a mini-project within this larger project: 
digitizing all of the assessor cards for one of Boulder’s historic housing districts: the Mapleton 
Hill Historic District. Previously we had been working through the cards in alphabetical order, 
going box by box, but for this project we went by a map and list of houses in the Mapleton Hill 
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Historic District. All of the over 400 addresses within this district have been cataloged, and we 
are just finishing up the scanning and uploading. You can see the Mapleton Historic District 
assessor cards here: https://bit.ly/3634SLZ

As a new archivist who just recently transitioned from being the primary cataloger on this 
project to overseeing the project, figuring out the best way to get such a large volume of 
materials cataloged without sacrificing accuracy has been a big learning experience. We 
continue to learn as we go, building in more ways to check our work and also accepting that 
there will be a margin of error but that the benefit of having such a large and useful collection 
digitized is worth that small margin of error. Developing a larger team of dedicated staff and 
volunteers who care deeply about creating an accurate database is key, and also having 
multiple eyes interact with the same card and record through the digital creation process 
(cataloger, photo scanner, card scanner, uploader) helps to cross-check information. 

As we continue to plug away at this multi-year digitization project, we are excited to be able to 
share it with other area archivists. Have you been working on a similar project or want to get 
started? I would love to hear about it! Email me at Docimon@boulderlibrary.org.

Check out the 3,000+ cards we have digitized so far at this link: https://bit.ly/2MHq9Dq
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